
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL ON TEACHER EDUCATION                       10/26/2010 
http://www.eiu.edu/~eiucote 
 
The Council on Teacher Education met at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, October 26, 2010, in Room 2444 Buzzard 
Hall. 
 
Members present: Dr. Belleville, Dr. Campanis, Dr. Cavanaugh, Dr. Cloward, Dr. Edmonds-Behrend, Dr. 

Freking, Dr. Jones, Dr. Lassak, Dr. Md-Yunus, Dr. New Freeland, Ms. Hussey, Ms. Lewis, 
Ms. Sangpeal, and Dean Jackman 

 
Guests present: Ms. Reed, Academic Advising 
 
Staff present: Dr. Bower, Dr. Herrington-Perry, and Ms. Wilson 
 
I. Minutes 
 The minutes from the October 12, 2010, meeting were approved. 
 
II. NCATE 

1. The final schedule for the NCATE visit has been approved by the NCATE review team chairperson 
and will be posted to the accreditation website by the end of the week.  You are encouraged to 
review the Institutional Report, which is available on the accreditation website, prior to meeting with 
the review team. 
a. COTE will meet with the NCATE team during our regular meeting time – November 9 at 2 p.m. 

in Room 2444 Buzzard Hall. 
b. There are two faculty sessions scheduled – Monday, November 8, 3-3:30 p.m. and Tuesday, 

November 9, 8-8:45 a.m., both in Room 1103 Buzzard Hall.  All faculty members involved in the 
preparation of teachers (undergraduate and graduate) and other school personnel are 
encouraged to attend one of these two sessions. 

 
(Dr. Belleville entered the meeting) 
   

c. A session for undergraduate students is scheduled for Monday, November 8, 4:30-5 p.m. in 
Buzzard Hall Auditorium.  A session for graduate students is scheduled for Monday, November 
8, 5:30-6 p.m. in Room 2160 Buzzard Hall.  All students in educator preparation programs are 
invited to attend the appropriate session.  Students are encouraged to review the Conceptual 
Framework section of the Institutional Report, which is available on the accreditation website, 
prior to meeting with the review team. 

 
2. The opening event is scheduled for Sunday, November 7, 4:40-6 p.m. in Booth Library.  There will 

be an opening reception with posters in the Marvin Foyer. 
   
III. Illinois Certification Testing Systems 
 Dr. Bower reported on the Basic Skills test results from the September 11 test date.  This was the first 

test administered under the new cut scores.  There were only 46 EIU students who took the test, but the 
passing scores were very low.  Dr. Bower will monitor the November test results and provide more data 
to COTE in the Spring. 

 
IV. Items to be Added to the Agenda 
 None. 
 
V. Items to be Acted Upon 

None. 
 
VI. Executive Director’s Report 

The COTE meeting scheduled for December is during final exam week.  Dean Jackman suggested that 
we meet on November 30 instead if there is business to attend to.  This was acceptable to everyone. 
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VII. Other 

Lisa New Freeland reported on two items pending with the Enrollment Management Advisory 
Committee. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.    Bonnie Wilson, Recorder 
 

*********************************************** 
ANNOUNCEMENT OF NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday, November 9, 2010 
Room 2444 Buzzard Hall, 2-3:30 p.m. 

Agenda:  
Meeting with NCATE Review Team. 


